
Resolution 1014 
  
 
NON-DISCRIMINATION 
 
Whereas, the National Institute of Governmental Purchasing, Inc. was incorporated on the 
unstated assumption of equal rights to all citizens, and 
 
Whereas, the Institute has always operated, internally and externally, on a non-discriminatory 
basis. 
 
Now Therefore, BE IT RESOLVED, that the National Institute of Governmental Purchasing, 
Inc. codifies this tradition by declaring that preference for or discrimination against individuals 
based on race, creed, color, national origin, political or religious affiliation, sex, sexual 
orientation, age, marital status, marital relationship, or physical disability is prohibited within the 
Institute. 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Institute urges the end to discrimination in all of 
society. 
 
   

The above resolution was adopted by the Board of Directors of the 
National Institute of Governmental Purchasing at its official meeting on 
the20th day of November, 1992. 

     
 

I certify that the above resolution was reviewed and ratified by the Board 
of Directors of the National Institute of Governmental Purchasing at its 
official meeting on the 11th day of November, 1995. 
  
 
J. E. Brinkman, CPPO 
Executive Vice President and Secretary 

 


